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 Hats off to new president Brian for the straight forward 
beginning to his year on June 28th…and his citing of Rotary’s 
historic objectives. 

 Jerry Maygarden is back on the UWF campus…taking full 
courses.  (But he declares he’s NOT aiming to be a professor.) 

 When Alan Bookman held forth with SUNSHINE last week he 
disclosed a new side to his character.  He DOES have a sense 
of humor: 

 Checking the club roster it’s interesting to see how many 
members are – or were- leaders in local agencies of 
compassion.  Credit goes to Bill Phillips, Jean Norman, De De 
Flounlacker, Andrea Krieger, Jerry Kindall, Bob Cornett, Bob 
Rogers and Leanne Todd.   

 Betty Roberts says she’s working overtime to assure a strong 
rooster of programs. 

The weekly meeting of the Rotary Club 
of Pensacola and the last meeting of the 
Presidency of Andrea Krieger was held on a 
sunny Tuesday, June 28, 2016.  President 
Andrea led us in the four way test. Sally Fox 
introduced the newest member, Vicki 
Campbell, Title Service Manager and ECUA 
Board member to the Club.   Al Coby led us 
in prayer and pledge.  Alan Bookman added 
on the Sunshine and welcomed visiting 
Rotarians and Guests of Rotarians., including 
political candidates Greg Evers and Steven 
Sprecht.  Two military guests were recognized. 
Bob Fargo did an outstanding job of ticket 
sales.  Happy Birthday went out Carl Mertins, 
Jr.  Club Historian John Appleyard presented a 
resolution in recognition of the life and service 

of Rotarian Frances Yeo.  In fulfilling her final 
duty as President,  President Andrea provided 
an astonishing summary of achievements 
from the 2015-2016 year and acknowledged 
the great work of many Committees that 
included outstanding results for literacy in 
Escambia County, wheelchair deployments in 
Central America, fund raising for Polio Plus, 
Community Grant distributions of $11,000, 
over 50% of membership as Paul Harris 
fellows, a total of $125K in  fund raising for 
the Centennial Park and its completion, and 
the addition of 14 new members who now 
have mentors and an orientation program to 
follow thanks to the contributions of 
Courtney Dell, membership chair, John Tice, 
Orientation Chair and Julie Tippins Parker, 

Mentoring Chair.  President Andrea and her 
Board were recognized by the group for the 
job well done.  President Elect Brain 
Baumgardner provided an introduction and 
preview of things to come under his 
leadership for 2016-2017.  President Brian 
has set his sights on growing the 
membership to maintain the position of the 
largest club in the District, increasing 
Foundation giving and a continuation of 
support for the almost completed project of 
polio eradication.   President Brian thanked 
all who served and the meeting was 
adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Claudia Simmons 

Laurie Murphy: Laurie is the Executive Director and Waterkeeper for Emerald Coastkeeper, one of 297 Waterkeepers around the world. Her 
non-profit organization fights for your right to have clean water through the enforcement of the Clean Water Act.  

 Laurie graduated with a Bachelor of Science degree in Oceanography and a Master’s Certification in Geographical Information Science from 
the University of West Florida. 

 Her current missions include international conservation, environmental education in underserved communities, environmental justice and 
coal ash pollution.  

July 

12 - Blue Wahoos, Jonathan Griffith 

19 - Gulf Coast Kids House, Stacey Kostevicki 

26 - Pensacon, Mike Ensley 

 
August 

  2 - Downtown Improvement Board, John Peacock 

  9 - Health Department, Dr. John Lanza 

July 

12  Noon      Regular Meeting 

 4:00 p.m.     Board of Directors Meeting @ United Way Office 

19 Noon      Regular Meeting 

26 Noon      Regular Meeting 



President Andrea Krieger  
Past President John Shaffer 
President Elect Brian Baumgardner 
Secretary Claudia Simmons 
Treasurer C. Ray Jones 
Sergeant At Arms Tim Kane 
Historian John Appleyard 
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Five Flags New World Landing Mon. 12:15 pm 

Gulf Breeze Legends Restaurant Tues.   7:00 am 

 Andrews Institute 

Milton Red Barn on Hwy. 90 Tues. 12:00 pm 

Seville Seville Quarter Tues.   5:30 pm 

Perdido Triggers Restaurant Wed.   7:30 am 

Cantonment Scenic Hills Country Club Wed. 12:15 pm 

Cordova Gulf Coast Kid’s House Thur.    7:00 am 

Pace Stonebrook Village Thur.   7:00 am  

Suburban West  Pensacola Yacht Club Thur. 12:00 pm 

Navarre  The Tuscan Grill Thur. 12:00 pm 

 Hidden Creek Golf Course - Check navarrerotary.org  

Pensacola North Asbury Place Friday 12:00 pm 
 Cokesbury Methodist 
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July 12 
Prayer/Pledge: Robert Mills 
Sunshine: Frank Beall 

July 19 
Prayer/Pledge: Clif Payne 
Sunshine: Charles Beall  

July 12 
Greeters: Sally Fox and Skip Furlong 
Ticket Sales: Dave Galloway and Maria Goldberg 

July 19 
Greeters: Jonathan Griffith and Scott Grissett 
Ticket Sales: Charles Gund and Don Haferkamp 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of   

JULY 12th through JULY 18th 

Jean Norman – July 12      
 born in Raleigh, NC, in Rotary 24 years 

Terry Scruggs – July 15      
 born in Atmore, AL, in Rotary 24 years 

Paula Turner – July 15      
 born in New London, CT, in Rotary 5 years 


